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NO. 20/2024 MR HU DE BOER (DA) TO ASK THE MEC FOR ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT, TOURISM AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS:

The Virginia Bush Nature Reserve (Virginia Bush) — situated in Adelaide Tambo Drive (Wards
36) Durban North is a popular natural area, and part of the DMOSS system. New information
suggests developers have made application to develop a portion of this reserve into a high-

end “eco estate”.

1. HAS EDTEA OR ANY OF ITS ENTITIES RECEIVED ANY ENQUIRIES, EIA
APPLICATIONS OR APPLICATIONS FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF VIRGINIA
BUSH?

Yes, EDTEA received a request to intervene on Virgina Bush Nature Reserve’s proposed
development due to a disagreement between the local authority and the developers.

2. IF SO, WHAT HAS BEEN THE RESPONSE OF EDTEA TO SUCH QUERIES?
EDTEA did meet with the developers. This meeting was followed by a meeting with the
developer, officials from EThekwini Metro and the MEC for EDTEA. The MEC advised
the developers and eThekwini to further engage on this matter.
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HAS ETHEKWINI MUNICIPALITY CONSULTED WITH EDTEA, K2ZN
ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS OR ANY OTHER ENTITIES REGARDING THE
POTENTIAL DEVELOPMENT OF VIRGINIA BUSH?

No consultation was made by eThekwini, however EDTEA is aware that eThekwini Metro
and the developer are continuing with engagements accompanied by site visits to find a

sustainable solution on this matter.

IF SO, WHAT HAS EDTEA’S RESPONSE BEEN?
N/A’

DOES EDTEA AGREE THAT THE DEVELOPMENT OF WHAT IS IN ESSENCE A
STRIP OF FOREST IN A PROTECTED AREA GOES AGAINST THE SPIRIT OF
CLIMATE CHANGE MITIGATION, COASTAL FOREST PROTECTION AND
SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENTAL PRACTICES?

EDTEA will provide its comments during the commenting period. It is worthy to note that
EDTEA is not intending to interfere with the processes since the activity in question is

within the mandate of the local authority.
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